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MEMORANDUM
	Ref.:
	AN 10/18.2


ADVANCE \d14
	To:
	Members, International Airways Volcano Watch Operations Group (IAVWOPSG)

	From:
	IAVWOPSG Secretary

	Subject:
	Review of the IAVWOPSG/6 Meeting by the Air Navigation Commission (ANC) and a proposed VAAC Coordination Meeting (in support of IAVWOPSG Conclusions 6/8 and 6/9) conjoint with the IVATF/3 Meeting.

	Action:
	a) note the information; and
b) provide comments, if any, on the proposed VAAC Coordination Meeting no later than 11 November 2011.


With regard to the sixth meeting of the International Airways Volcano Watch Operations Group (IAVWOPSG/6), I am pleased to inform you that the final report, which has been subject to some minor editorials, and the executive summary (English version) have been placed on the IAVWOPSG website.

The Air Navigation Commission will review, during the weeks commencing 7 and 21 November 2011, the report of the IAVWOPSG/6 Meeting and the proposal for Amendment to Annex 3 — Meteorological Service for International Air Navigation during the 188th Session. After this review, the Secretariat will be pleased to inform the group on its outcome.
I would also like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude to all of the members of the group for your valuable assistance to the Secretariat during the IAVWOPSG/6 Meeting.

On another issue, your attention is called to IVATF-Memo/14, issued today, which informs its members that the third meeting of the International Volcanic Ash Task Force (IVATF/3) will be held at ICAO Headquarters, Montréal, Canada, from 15 to 17 February 2012. In this regard, I am pleased to inform 
you that, to support the ongoing volcanic ash advisory centre (VAAC) best practices work, we have reserved a conference room for the 2 days immediately prior to the IVATF/3 Meeting. Since the report on processes and methodologies employed by each VAAC is expected to be delivered at the end of 2011 (IAVWOPSG Conclusion 6/9 refers), the Secretariat considers that, given that representatives from all VAACs are likely to be in Montréal for IVATF/3 Meeting, it would be advantageous to convene a 2-day VAAC coordination meeting to exchange ideas in order to adequately support the ongoing work of the IAVWOPSG. This would also assist in preparations for a VAAC workshop (follow-up of IAVWOPSG Conclusion 6/8) in 2012 or 2013. In view of this proposal, I would welcome your comments, if any, no later than 11 November 2011, to allow the Secretariat to start arrangements for the VAAC Coordination Meeting, including invitation formalities, in the week commencing 14 November 2011.




Best regards,




(signed by)




Raul Romero

